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MILITARY EXPERIENCE AND PUBLIC SERVICE 

EMPLOYMENT 

 

House Bill 4858 as introduced 

Sponsor:  Rep. Thomas Albert 

Committee:  Military and Veterans Affairs 

Complete to 9-26-17 

 

SUMMARY:  

 

The Preference in Employment Act, among other things, gives veterans preference in 

employment for both state and local government employment. 

 

House Bill 4858 would amend the Act to provide that if the state or a political subdivision 

hires a veteran, it may treat the veteran's military experience as relevant work experience 

for the purpose of determining his or her wage or salary. 

 

The term "veteran" would be defined to mean that definition specified in section 1 of Public 

Act 190 of 1965. 

 

Proposed MCL 35.401a 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

The bill would have no fiscal impact on the State or local units of government. Relevant, 

transferrable military skills and experience are likely already considered by public entities 

when hiring veterans; therefore, the bill would codify a practice that many organizations 

already employ. In addition, the use of the term “may” as opposed to “shall” is non-binding 

and still leaves the decision to adopt the practice up to the public entity. 
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■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 

deliberations, and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


